
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Hello all,  

Hope all of you are ready to eat Mike Garcia’s great BBQ food at our May 15th BBQ & Qualification Shoot. 

I’m looking forward to seeing all of your at the BBQ and meeting our two new members, Donald Richter and 

Dennis Kyler. Welcome Don and Dennis! 

 

Chaplain Frank Russell gave blessing at the April meeting that had 52 members and guests attending. Along 

with general reminders of up-coming events, Jan Arbuckle brought to our attention benefits available to our 

members through the PEER Support group. Most of the members were not aware of these benefits, so Jan 

promised she would have more information and possibly a speaker from PEER Support to speak at our June 

meeting.  Special thanks to Frank and Jan for their time and presence.  

 

It was with great pleasure that I presented Frank Davidson a plaque from the 711 Club in honor and  

dedication for his service as our Treasurer for the last 10 years. I know Frank and Peggy are looking forward 

to traveling in their gorgeous new motor home. Enjoy your many travels.  

 

Mike DeVilbiss brought in his terrific badge collection for us to enjoy. It was a very impressive display. 

Thank you, Mike.   

 

I hope to see some of our members at the Folsom Garage Sale April 20th.  Special thanks to all our members 

who donated items and time for the event. Great big thanks to Gil Magness for the use of his trailer and  

Sherry for all her hard work.  

For the last four years, Sherry Matranga has done so many wonderful things 

for our Club including our beautiful Christmas Dinner Raffle. Needing some 

time for herself, Sherry is asking for volunteers to take over the Christmas 

raffle prize donation, purchasing and set-up. Anyone interested in this special 

event project, please contact me at judydenton1840@att.net or call me at 

(916) 363-1282. Sherry is willing to help out all she can but hopes we can get 

a committee together for the 2013 Christmas Dinner.  

 

Our next regular meeting before the summer break will be held at the  

Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge June 12, 2013. Please be sure to RSVP with 

Kathy Shannon by Thursday June 6th , so we will have enough food and  

seating for all. I’ll see you at the BBQ,              Judy 
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1.   Richard Madrigal 

 

2.   Charles Fosha 

 

3.   Robert Samaniego, Robert Grout 

 

5. Ben Cox, Robert Humphrey, 

  Bill Hull 

 

7.,   Ken Rawlinson, Ted Voudouris 

 

8.    Jarit Beck, Jim Burton,  

 

11. William O’Connor 

 

12. Ken Leal, Paul  DeRouen 

 

13. Elwood “Skip” Youman,  

 Robert Simmons 

 

14. Charles Lushbaugh  

 

15. Robert Radford, Linda Baker 

 

 

 

May Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Doug Borges 

(916) 961-0874 

dougborges@aol.com 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2013 

711 Club Officers 

MAY 15th RANGE & Bar-B-Q 

The annual qualifications shoot and BBQ will be held on May 15th.  Qualifications will 

start at 0800 hours and will be for in-state and out-of-state carry with one 20 

round session.  You must have a holster to qualify.  The lunch will be served at 

about noon. 
  

Please RSVP, by May 6th, whether or not you are eating, so the cook and the range 

know how many are coming. 
  

The lunch is pre-paid at $15.00 (for lunch and soda/water)  Forward your checks for 

lunch to me, Kathy Shannon, at 7871 Garden Highway, Yuba City, CA 95991.  Once I 

receive your checks, I will add you to the list for lunch. 
  

Kathy Shannon 

 

 

16.   Lee Pease, William Purcell,  

 Dennis Schmidt 

 

18.   Robert E. Smith 

 

21.   Evelyn Ayres  

 

23.   Frank Davidson 

 

25.   Ronald  Root  

27.  Jean Ezell,  Ed Yenick 

 

29.  David Evans, Brian Banning 

 

30. Gene Chapman, Carla Hanks,  

 Jim Whitwell, Lena Maddux 

 

Editor’s Note: 

 

April Birthday missed– Moe Fix 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: April 10, 2013    Location: Elks Club Rancho Cordova 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12 noon by President Judy Denton.   

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present followed by a moment of silence in memory of Terry Dyer,  

Ken Mack and  Karen Collier.  

Chaplain Frank Russell offered a prayer of thanks and lunch was served at 12:15pm  

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

Officers      Board of Directors 

X__ President Judy Denton    X_ Sherry Matranga 

X__ Vice President: Bill O’Connor    X_ Clem Meier 

X__ Treasurer: Kathy Shannon    X_ Larry Jarvis 

X__ Secretary: Marilyn Siefker    NP Earl Evans 

X__ Sgt. at Arms: Doug Borges     X_ Walt Horne  

X__ Past President: Sam Gault     X_ Barbara Smith 

 

General Members Present: 52   New Members: None   

Guests: Ramon Santos, Bruce Denton and Corina Poor 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

The Treasurer’s report was given by Kathy Shannon and approved by the membership. 

 

Minutes from last meeting:  

The Minutes of the March meeting were read by Phyllis Francis and approved by the membership. 

 

New Business 

Frank Davidson was presented with a plaque honoring his many years of service as Treasurer of the 711 Club. 

Jan Arbuckle updated the membership on Peer Support and the services they provide to both current and retired officers.  She asked 

to contact her if you have any questions. 

 

Judy attended the Sheriff’s Academy Graduation and reported that it was a very impressive ceremony.  At the ceremony,  

Sgt. Meeks thanked the 711 Club for our academy class financial support. Judy stated that ‘Guns & Hoses” has 2 events planned, 

7/26/13 a Wine & Brew Fest and 10/6/13 the Poker Motorcycle Run. Chaplain Frank Russell reminded us of the Fallen Workers 

Memorial to be held May 2, 11am – 12pm on west steps of the Capital and the Sacramento County Law Enforcement Memorial 

Run to be held July 27, 2013. 

 

Old Business 

Sherry Matranga reminded the membership of the upcoming garage sale and asked for volunteers.  She also indicated that Gill 

Magness had his trailer in the parking lot to take all donations. 

 

Barbara Smith updated the membership on health insurance negotiations with the County. 

 

Bill O’Connor updated us on the History Museum Collection Day.  If you have anything you’d like to donate or loan the number to 

call is 876-7497. 

  

Sunshine Report:   

Sympathy cards and checks for $500 were sent to the families of Del Skaggs and Ken Mack.  A thinking of you card was sent to 

Lee Scroggin. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches at the June meeting were won by: Sandy Boyd, Larry Stamm and Floyd Smiley 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:30pm  Next Meeting:  May 15, 2013 to be held at the Range. 

 

Minutes Submitted by Marilyn Siefker,  Secretary 



Our Next Meeting  -  May 15th, 2013 
 

May 2013 Range Day and Bar-B-Q   
Kenneth Royal Range 

THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE  BY MAY 6th 

 

RSVP to Kathy Shannon @916 952-7395 or keshannon004@gmail.com 
To R.S.V.P. to eat  or shoot only 

To eat- send me a check to 711 club c/o Kathy Shannon, 

 7871 Garden Highway, Yuba City, CA 95991 

 

When I get the check I will put you on the list. 
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EDITOR’S NOTES 

 
The 40th anniversary of the ammo train disaster which occurred on April 28th 1973,  is approaching 
and the following 6+ min video documents some of the damage. The quality is circa 1973, but it 
brings back memories for those of us who were there.  No narration on the video.  The 
person putting the video together called it—US Bombs Roseville, California—oops. 
   
You may have to paste or type the address below in your browser. 

 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fx_UATGP2Qk  

 
The Sacramento Law Enforcement Chaplaincy  

 
Chaplain Frank Russell has been ministering to survivors of the  Boston Marathon 

Bombings. 

See the Sac Bee article from April 19th below. 

You may have to paste or type the address below in your browser. 
 

http://www.sacbee.com/2013/04/19/5354546/boston-victims-aided-by-capital.html 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fx_UATGP2Qk
http://www.sacbee.com/2013/04/19/5354546/boston-victims-aided-by-capital.html

